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The main purpose of the ABATE organization is to 
work toward continued freedom of the road by insur-
ing that motorcyclist’s point of view is presented to 
our legislators and to promote motorcycle safety, 
rider education and public awareness. We are trying 
to alleviate the very real possibility of “Big Brother 
Government”. We encourage all our members to be 
informed registered voters. We write letters to our 
elected officials and stay aware of what is going on 
with motorcycle legislation, and other transportation 
issues. We welcome interested parties to any of our 
activities or to join our organization. 

MAILING ADDRESS 

P.O. BOX 22 
YAPHANK, NY 11980 

Long Island ABATE 

ABATE HOTLINE 

1-888-LIABATE 

Call the ABATE HOTLINE anytime 
for any info or to contact any officer 

The thoughts and opinions expressed in this newsletter are those of 
the individual contributors alone and do not necessarily reflect the 
views of the Long Island ABATE board and it’s members. 

Long Island ABATE encourages all members to submit letters, arti-
cles or cartoons they feel may be of interest to fellow members.  
Long Island ABATE supports the rights of ALL motorcyclists.  
Long Island ABATE does not endorse any products or services 
other than its own. 

All articles and photo’s within 
the contents of this newslet-
ter and our website are the 
property of … 
 

Long Island ABATE 

 
You may not use them with-
out the express written con-
sent of the newsletter editor, 
webmaster or the associa-
tion board. 
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Happy Valentines Day 
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www.motorcyclemikeesq.com 
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Stay well and ride safely 

Nick LaMorte…….1st Vice President  
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BIKERS INSIDE THE BELTWAY FINDING COMMON GROUND 
 

Bikers inside the Beltway – with the encouragement and direction of the Motorcycle Riders Foundation, since the first 

Bikers inside the Beltway in 2009, thousands of bikers have met with their elected representatives and educated them 

about issues of importance to all street riding motorcyclists. 

 

Last week, President Biden signed into law what the U.S. Senate and House of Representatives agreed upon -- a $1.7 

trillion omnibus spending package that funds the federal government through September 2023 and avoids a govern-

ment shutdown. Included in that 4,155-page bill is a request by Congress to learn more about the profiling of motor-

cyclists. Specifically, within the funding section for the Department of Transportation, language states that: The Com-

mittee is concerned that the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration (NHTSA) may be conducting activities 

that encourage states to adopt legislation, regulation, or other policies that unjustly profile motorcycle riders. The 

Committee directs NHTSA to report to the House and Senate Committees on Appropriations on the extent to which 

the agency works with states on motorcycle passenger policies within 120 days of enactment of this Act. 

 

The words of retiring U.S. Representative David Price from North Carolina may just as well apply to the recent efforts of 

the Motorcycle Riders Foundation ―... Understand that not every battle can be won on the first try and that politics is a 

matter of striking a balance between ... compromising and finding common ground where you can, and fighting 

where you must.‖ 

 

The MRF’s victories, realized in the waning hours of Congress in December, should drive home Congressman Price’s 

words. Those victories came from the year-after-year vigilance of MRF members writing, calling, and meeting with 

members of Congress during the Motorcycle Riders Foundation’s annual Bikers inside the Beltway. 

 

The pandemic, and the events of January 6, 2021, did not deter the MRF. More than one hundred motorcyclists at-

tended the first in-person meetings in 2021 with members of Congress. Even more attended Bikers inside the Beltway in 

2022. 

 

Now is the time for you to make plans to attend Bikers inside the Beltway – May 15 & 16, 2023.As in years past, Bikers 

inside the Beltway will be dual-faceted to accommodate in-person visits to Congress plus visits to local district offices. 

To ensure that the mission of getting our message to Congress continues to be successful, please consider the follow-

ing: 

 

Make your appointments locally or in Washington 

Familiarize yourself with the briefing points 

Confirm your appointment locally or in Washington 

Virtual or in person, make notes on your meeting 

Share your meeting notes with the MRF 

 

Attending Bikers inside the Beltway is an essential element of the MRF’s grassroots activism. Make plans to attend the 

pre-event briefing and Q&A for visits to Congress, scheduled for 7:00 p.m., Monday, May 15. Briefing packets and 

―leave behinds‖ will be available during the briefing. 

 

The Motorcycle Riders Foundation’s Bikers inside the Beltway — May 15 & 16, 2023. 

 

Thank you for your commitment. 

Yours in Freedom, 

Fred (Fredric Harrell) 

MRF Director of Conferences & Events 
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House Passes Motorcyclist Profiling Resolution! 
 

In one of the final actions before the 117th Congress dissolved the House of Representatives 

passed, H. Res 366, the motorcyclist profiling resolution. 

 

The resolution, which was first introduced in 2016, failed to receive a vote on the House floor until 

today. In the six years since it was introduced motorcyclists have spent countless hours educating 

lawmakers and raising awareness on the issue of motorcyclist profiling. 

 

The 2016 version of the resolution had just 18 cosponsors, but that number grew to 103 this month. 

These 103 cosponsors represented a diverse set of political beliefs and geographic interests, but all 

were committed to supporting bikers. 

 

It has been a long journey to this point and many parties are responsible for this victory. Former 

Representative Reid Ribble of Wisconsin originally introduced the resolution and after his depar-

ture from Congress Representative Tim Walberg of Michigan picked up the baton. The Motorcycle 

Profiling Project provided important data that helped inform lawmakers about the extent of mo-

torcyclist profiling. Motorcycle clubs and independent riders all invested time and resources in the 

battle on Capitol Hill. State motorcyclist rights organizations leveraged their relationships with 

home state lawmakers and increased cosponsor numbers dramatically. Most importantly all these 

groups remained committed and focused despite setbacks and disappointments. 

 

With this action, the House joins the Senate, which passed a similar resolution in 2018 standing 

against motorcyclist profiling and asking for collaboration between law enforcement and bikers 

to prevent profiling. Additionally, five states, Washington, Maryland, Louisiana, Idaho, and New 

Hampshire all have state laws against the profiling of bikers. 

 

The Motorcycle Riders Foundation hopes that this demonstration of support from the United States 

Congress will provide other states a foundation to enact legislation. 

 
 

2022 Ends With Multiple D.C. Victories for Bikers 

 

In case you missed it, the last two weeks of 2022 saw multiple victories for the Motorcycle Riders 

Foundation (MRF) and all motorcyclists in this country. With the clock ticking down before the 

117th Congress adjourned, three major parts of the MRF legislative agenda were addressed by 

leaders in Washington, D.C. 
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December 16th – Rep. Tim Walberg of Michigan and 26 bipartisan members of the House of Rep-

resentatives sent a letter to the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration (NHTSA) regarding 

three recent fatal crashes between self-driving vehicles and motorcycles. The letter seeks answers 

about how self-driving cars interact with motorcycles and whether recent crashes are statistical 

outliers. 

December 22nd – Rep. Susie Lee of Nevada inserted committee report language into the year-

end omnibus government funding bill released by the U.S. Senate and passed both chambers of 

Congress. The report language states ―The Committee is concerned that National Highway Traffic 

Safety Administration (NHTSA) may be conducting activities that encourage states to adopt legis-

lation, regulation, or other policies that unjustly profile motorcycle riders. The Committee directs 

NHTSA to report to the House and Senate Committees on Appropriations on the extent to which 

the agency works with states on motorcycle passenger policies within 120 days of enactment of 

this Act.‖ 

December 23rd – Six years after it was first introduced the U.S. House of Representatives passed H. 

Res 366, the motorcyclist profiling resolution. The resolution ―Promotes increased public awareness 

on the issue of motorcyclist profiling; encourages collaboration and communication with the mo-

torcyclist community and law enforcement to engage in efforts to end motorcyclist profiling; and 

urges State law enforcement officials to include statements condemning motorcyclist profiling in 

written policies and training materials.‖ 

 

These three victories in the span of just a few days reflects the hard work of MRF members and our 

allies over the course of 2022. The work done at events like Bikers Inside the Beltway and by state 

motorcyclist rights organizations throughout the year paved the way for these successes. 

 

As we look towards 2023 more challenges remain. For example, the Motorcyclists Advisory Com-

mittee (MAC) has yet to be established despite legislation passed in 2021 that directs the Depart-

ment of Transportation to seat the MAC. Follow up on issues like profiling and self-driving cars will 

be necessary as will action on other items in the robust 2023 MRF legislative agenda. 

 

While we are excited by the end to a successful year in our 

nation’s capital, we know that staying engaged is the only 

way to protect the freedoms we cherish. Thank you for your 

continued support of the MRF. Without your time, energy, 

and passion the voice of the street rider would disappear 

from the halls of power in D.C. 

 

Let’s keep the momentum going in 2023!  

Ride Safe and Ride Free 
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On Tuesday January 10th, 2023 at 7:30p.m, 

the Long Island ABATE held a general meet-

ing at the Elks Lodge, Located at 41 Horse-

block Road in Centereach. The door was 

open at 6:30p.m. There was also a 50/50 raf-

fle.  

 

At this particular meeting the members of 

Long Island ABATE were sworn in by Ray 

Tierney, the District Attorney of Suffolk County. Some new members were welcomed. 

During the meeting there was a discussion about the budget.  

 

Legislator Nick Caracappa explained a new law going into effect that would help clean 

the streets as well as ensure motorcyclists safety. At the scene of motor vehicle acci-

dents tow truck drivers will be mandated to clean up the street of broken glass, plas-

tics, metals and other debris. An officer will have to approve and make sure that the 

debris was cleared before the tow truck driver can leave. The Tow Truck Driver can face 

up to a $350.00 ticket if debris is not cleared.  

 

During the meeting a special award was handed out to Bill Quinn, the treasurer of 

Long Island ABATE, for his hard work throughout the years there. Congratulations Bill!  

 

And lastly towards the end of the meeting the 50/50 raffle was drawn and $90.00 was 

won and donated to the Veterans Fund. 

Reported by Chase Millwater & Photos by Chase Millwater 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/1090745134287909/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVMJO07cxNr7tHC46sdtowBaoeygKB3gSlQ1VnJCPSGqhoul6kH3VtKidE56SiMK1N1rC6Spkf3HllAyp1KRIx7TVWSX9-hkLoQovCzBLQ-dPOefsMY3Rp-T40bCd1prjadEtgd156kr0i-Yga5bmkKOdIHTsASmT7V-XlcRwFlzA&__tn__=-UK-R
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Article by ...Josephine... 2nd VP Long Island ABATE 

I'd like to take this time to say hello to our members, Friends and families. I hope 
everyone had a very Happy New Year! For my article this month I’d like to let eve-
ryone know that our long time friend and photographer that has been out in the 
motorcycle community forever has decided to retire and start another chapter in his 
life. I'm sure most of you know I'm talking about Ron Monteleone.  

Ron has been doing freelance photography for over 20 years. He has written for the paper Fire News and 
many other newspapers. Ron has also photographed many, many house fires and car accidents for different 
fire departments. Just to mention a few Selden Fire department, Centereach Fire department and others.  
On any given weekend whether it was a car show, a club event, a parade, or a fundraiser, a dinner for politi-
cians. Ron was always out and about with a smile on his face and his camera in hand to take pictures.I can 
only imagine the amount of photos that he has taken. My friends call me the archivist because I love taking 
pictures on my phone. This man blows me away! He's not one of the good guys he's one of the great guys! 
and I know myself I am going to miss him so much being out at every function I go to. 

I did have the opportunity along with Chris Beckhans to stop by Ron's house In the beginning of January to 

say goodbye and be able to present him with a beautiful plaque from Long Island ABATE to thank him for the 

many years of continuous support and dedication to our organization and the motorcycle community. Ron will 

still be on Facebook so I'm sure if you want to reach out and say hello or even have his number and call to say 

hi. And every time I talk to him I'm still trying to have him already come back up and visit! I hope you enjoy the 

pictures. Photo credits go to Ron Monteleone, Tami Ellin, and myself. 
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Gerry Waldron  Chaplain  Long Island A.B.A.T.E. 

Pastor 

Unite For Hope 

(516) 650-8344www.unitefh.org 

gerry.bfceli@gmail.com 

http://www.unitefh.org
mailto:gerry.bfceli@gmail.com
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Pastor Ski, Rushing Wind Biker Church 

Chapter Elder Bikers For Christ 



Long Island ABATE Does Not Endorse Any Advertiser or Product In This Publication 

The Effects of Hearing Loss on the Spouse 
 

 

If you are suffering from hearing loss, you’re not alone. While an estimated 36 million 

American adults experience some degree of hearing loss, those closest to you – 

your immediate family – are affected even if they don’t share your hearing impair-

ment. Your spouse or life partner, in particular, may have a difficult time dealing 

with your hearing loss.  

 

Many spouses complain of a lack of communication. They resent having to repeat 

themselves, and adopt strategies such as positioning themselves in front of their hus-

band or wife when speaking, encouraging lip reading and relying on handwritten 

notes. The most common and overwhelming effect is on everyday activities, mainly 

television and telephone use. Spouses must deal with increased volume when the 

TV is on, making it uncomfortable for them to watch television in the same room. 

They also tend to be the ones to answer and make all telephone calls. Additionally, 

many couples experience a reduction in social activities, with the hearing-impaired 

partner more likely to want to stay at home rather than venture out, in order to 

avoid a potentially uncomfortable situation.  

 

Naturally, these factors lead to resentment and put a strain on the marriage. In-

creased tension often leads to a lack of intimacy, causing serious damage to the 

relationship.  

 

If you are hearing impaired and married (or cohabiting with a loved one), there are 

steps you can take to improve your relationship with your partner and ease his or 

her burden. If you own hearing devices, use them – and if you don’t, speak with 

your audiologist to find out if they will help. There is a direct correlation between 

hearing device use and relationship satisfaction. Of equal importance: accept your 

condition rather than wallowing in self-pity, despair, or denial. Recognize your limita-

tions and seek help. At H.E.A.R.S. Audiology, our audiologist will perform a communi-

cation needs assessment (which includes a hearing test) and discuss appropriate 

treatment options for you to consider. Nobody wants to have difficulty hearing, but 

dealing with it in a positive manner can go a long way toward maintaining a solid 

marriage. When you accept your impairment and take steps toward treatment, 

your spouse is more willing to help and it’s easier for both of you to adapt to the 

situation. Best of all, your quality of life improves and your relationships thrive. 
 

 

Article written by:   

Kathleen Page, NYS Licensed and BoardCertified Audiologist 

            H.E.A.R.S. Audiology, P.C. 

          732 Smithtown Bypass, Suite 301, Smithtown, NY 11787 

            Tel: (631) 360-4327     Email: info@hearsny.com      www.hearsny.com 

We encourage our readers to contact us with any questions. 

http://www.hearsny.com
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